

SEA-CAT Meeting Minutes
2012 Oct 24 – 1pm / Youth Services

Melanie Voth	MCFD	Melanie.Voth@gov.bc.ca
Amanda Johnson	CCS- Youth Services Reconnect	johnsona@comserv.bc.ca
Brenda Frisse	SD 33	Brenda_frisse@sd33.bc.ca
Toby Araki	RCMP	Toby.araki@rcmp-grc.gc.ca
Karen Pederson	Community Living	Karen.pederson@cscl.org
James Morgan	MCFD – Youth Probation	James.Morgan@gov.bc.ca
Ryan Price	RCMP	Ryan.price@rcmp-grc.gc.ca
Kelly Babasak	MCFD – Transition Conferences	Kelly-Balacak@gov.bc.ca
Lindsay Gallagher	PCRS	lgallagher@pcrs.ca
Dan Bibby	MCFD – CSM	Daniel.bibby@gov.bc.ca
Alysha Stoddard	CCS - YS	stoddarda@comserv.bc.ca
John Stellingwerff	CCS – FS / CYC Clinical Sub-committee	stellingwerffj@comserv.bc.ca
Tim Bohr	CCS – YS manager	bohrt@comserv.bc.ca
Lisa Baker	MCFD – CYMH	Lisa.baker@gov.bc.ca
Taryn McAuley	MCFD – Youth Probation – HOPE	Taryn.mcauley@gov.bc.ca
Alisha Cartmell	Practicum Student - CCS	acartmell@live.bc
Joel Czeck	City Wide Church	jjczeck@hotmail.com
Cathy Preibisch	SD 33 – CHANCE	Cathy-preibisch@sd33.bc.ca
Kim Lloyd	PCRS	klloyd@pcrs.ca
Allister Murphy	MCFD – FS	Allister.murphy@gov.bc.ca
James Challman	CCS – Director	challmanj@comserv.bc.ca
Lorelei Jeffery	RCMP	Lorelei.jeffery@rcmp-grc.gc.ca
Kelly Guiaya	FVCFAS	Kelly.guiaya@gov.bc.ca
Verna Ludeman	FVACFS	Verna.ludeman@gov.bc.ca
Karen Steegstra	CYC – contractor	Chwkchildandyouthcoord@gmail.com
Donna Dixon	Chilliwack Community Health Care Committee	donna.dixon@cchcf.org
Kyle Belton	Salvation Army Shelter	careandsharecp@shaw.ca
Lorelei Roberts	FVCFAS	Lorelei.Roberts@gov.bc.ca

In Attendance:

Tobi Araki, Joel Czeck, James Morgan, Kelly Balasak, Alisha Cartmell, Melanie Voth, Lorelei Roberts

Agenda

1. **Introductions & Greeting**
2. **Update on Proposal** – status of women Canada proposal. In the end we didn't send in the proposal as the timeline was not able to be met. It was also very much research based which we is needed
 - a. Melanie - Gather previous information from local newspapers to have as part of write up

- b. Tobi will look into what she is able to access through RCMP/ GRC / NCPC
- c. Joel will talk to his wife as she gets various proposal opportunities and ask that she forwards them to him
- d. Jason Lumm (city counsel) is willing to work together with committee to promote SAY week
- e. The city of Chwk does their budget years in advance and so we should be soliciting
- f. Amanda to contact Sheila - Who funds the Abbotsford Say program?
- g. Melanie – contact Verna or Sheree about Aboriginal youth and what information they have about sexually exploited youth
- h. Amanda – forward any previous proposals that have been written to Tobi
- i. Tobi – willing to compile and make pretty all of the information that will be able to be used in a variety of settings

*** combination of all of this information will be used to write proposals and solicit support from city and other sources

3. Still need someone from the school district

- a. This will help in ensuring that we are not have duplicate of services and speakers throughout the district
 - i. Melanie – to email Susan Edgcombe to find out who within the SD 33 would be the best person to contact regarding sitting on the committee (youth workers in schools?)

4. March Awareness tasks that need to be completed – March 10-16, 2013

- a. Ribbons – last year community policing did them can they do it again?
 - i. Tobi to ask about this
- b. Feedback forms – what info do we want?
 - i. Kelly to gather examples and we will create together
- c. Introductions –
 - i. RCMP & Alisha (CCS)
- d. Set-up and take down of venues
 - i. James & Ryan
- e. Coffee / snacks
 - i. Kelly
 - ii. James to talk to Decades
 - iii. Joel to talk to City Wide Church – Todd
 - iv. Joel to talk to his employer – Envision financial to donate
- f. Advertisement
 - i. Tobi to talk to RCMP media liaison
 - ii. Amanda – create a flyer to go out to all the schools and then also can be used to send to all of the agencies
 - iii. Amanda – create a media release statement
- g. Posters
- h. Official spokesperson for events
 - i. James – talk to Todd Leuck

ii. Tobi – talk to Len

5. **Possible fundraiser for February** – burger and beer night?
 - a. James – talk to Doug Kemp who has contact with Jolly Miller where we could have pub night in possibly February 2013
 - b. What about having silent action going on at the same time? If everyone on committee put together one item that would be great
 - c. We can also have a 50/50 draw
 - d. Does pub have license or do we need to get one?
6. **Look into apply for Rotary grant**
 - a. James & Amanda to talk to Cheam Rotary Club (Dan Bibby contact)
 - b. Melanie to talk to other club (Bill Sheridan contact)
7. **Next meeting:** Wednesday, Nov 28, 2012 – 1pm – Youth Services